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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord.  Today we celebrate 

Jesus’ return to His Father and his glorification at the right hand of his Father.  At the 

Last Supper, Jesus said,
 
“‘But I tell you the truth, it is better for you that I go. For if I 

do not go, the Advocate will not come to you. But if I go, I will send him to you’” 

[John 16:7].  During the week between Ascension and Pentecost, the Church asks us 

to pray for a new outpouring of the Holy Spirit upon the Church and upon the world. 
. 

Monday is Memorial Day.  Memorial Day is a day to remember those who gave their 

lives for our country. Our Memorial Day Mass will be at 9:30 a.m.  Also, the parish 

office and the school office will be closed on Monday.   
 

Traditionally Memorial Day was a day to remember those who gave their lives for our 

country.  For example, Lt. Ruth M. Gardiner, a 1928 graduate of Little Flower School, 

was the first Army flight nurse to give her life in the service of her country during the 

second World War.  In July 1944, a United States Army Hospital in Chicago was named in her memory. 
 

However, because of the numbers of military personnel who have returned home with catastrophic injuries from 

more recent wars and conflicts, I would suggest that in addition to praying for those who have made the ultimate 

sacrifice for our country and for freedom, we pray for those who have suffered catastrophic injuries and for the 

safety of all of our military personnel wherever they may be.   
 

On Tuesday, May 31, the Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Little Flower’s eighth grade graduation 

will begin with Mass at 6 p.m.   All are invited to attend the Mass and graduation.  We congratulate our graduating 

eighth graders and wish them the best in high school. 
  

This year’s closing all-school Mass will be Wednesday morning at 9:30 a.m.  All are invited.  At this Mass, we will 

give thanks for all the blessings of this school year and pray for the safety of our Little Flower School community 

during summer vacation.   
 

SUMMERFEST 2022 is this weekend, Friday, June 3-Sunday, June 5.  Please check out all the bulletin 

announcements concerning SUMMERFEST 2022 , which is our largest fund raiser each year.  Its success depends 

upon your support.  In the last several years, we have made quite a few improvements to the church building, the 

school, and the parish center, thanks to proceeds from the festival.   This year we plan to put a new roof on the 

parish center. 
 

Here are some ways you can help make SUMMERFEST 2022 successful: 
 

1. Please sell as many raffle tickets as possible.  Memorial Day gatherings are a good time to sell raffle tickets. 

2. Please pick up your wristbands and wristbands for your family and friends whom you really believe will attend 

the festival before the festival. 

3. Please attend the festival with your family, and participate in the activities of the festival. 

4. Please invite and encourage everyone you know to attend and participate in the festival.  This includes your 

children, grandchildren, parents, grandparents, uncles, aunts, nephews, nieces, cousins, neighbors, friends, co-

workers.  Again, Memorial Day gatherings are a good time to encourage attendance and participation in 

SUMMERFEST 2022. 

5. Please pray for good weather for SUMMERFEST 2022. 

6. Finally, thank you for all your support for SUMMERFEST 2022.  This includes Angie Mackell, the Festival 

Committee, all the volunteers, all who sell or purchase raffle tickets, and all who attend the festival or 

encourage others to attend. 
 

Saturday is the 37
th

 anniversary of the death of Fr. Bernard Gerdon.  Fr. Gerdon was associate pastor at Little Flower 

from May 16, 1953 to February 9, 1955 and from October 7, 1957 to May 17, 1960.  For those who played or 

enjoyed watching girls kickball, Fr. Gerdon was one of the originators of girls kickball in approximately 1940.  
 

Next Sunday is Pentecost Sunday.  A few years ago, I suggested that everyone wear something red on Pentecost.  

Many did, and red filled the church.  For our first year without significant restrictions since the pandemic, I would 

like to suggest that everyone wear something red next Sunday. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
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For the Week of   May 30 – June 5, 2022 
 

30 May Monday  

 9:30 a.m. Norman McCarty by Ann McCarty and 

Family 

31 May Tuesday  

 6:00 p.m. 8th Grade Graduation Mass -  For the 

Intentions of the LF Class of 2022  

01 June Wednesday  

 9:30 a.m. Marilyn Jones by Becky Matchett 

02 June Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Carter Byfield 

03 June Friday   

 9:30 a.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly 

04 June Saturday – The Vigil of Pentecost Sunday 

 5:00 p.m. Norma Jean Clark by June Ann Jorgenson 

05 May Sunday – Pentecost Sunday  

 9:30 a.m. Deceased Members of the Chu-Pham Family 

by Son T. Chu  

 6:00 p.m.  For the People 
 

 
May 29 – June 5, 2022 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Happy Race Day! 

Monday Memorial Day - Parish Office Closed.  

Tuesday Church 6:00 p.m. 8th Grade Graduation 

Wednesday St. Patrick  7:00 p.m. School Commission 

    

Thursday St. Therese 1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Parish 
Grounds 

5:00 p.m. SummerFest  

Saturday Parish 

Grounds 
3:00 p.m. SummerFest 

Sunday Duffey Hall 
(School Café) 

10:30 a.m. SummerFest Brunch 

Sunday Parish 

Grounds 
11:00 a.m. SummerFest 

 

RAFFLE NEWS! 
Please do your best to turn in as many tickets as 
possible.  Extras are available at all the church 
doors.  The raffle has potential to bring money in 
from outside the parish and that is always very 
helpful.  We hope you will help us meet our goal!  
 

2021 raffle sales totaled $21,760.00.   Our goal this 
year is to sell at least as many tickets as we did last 
year.  This include all tickets sold prior to and during 
the festival.  
 

Total tickets sold as of 5/23/22         $   5,185.00  
Same time last year    $   8,160.00 
Goal     $ 21,760.00 
If only ½ of our households sold $100 in tickets $  44,000.00 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATES! 
 

Kienan Corcoran, University of Evansville 

Henry Egan, Wabash College 

Caroline Mages, Saint Mary’s College  

Maebre Warren, Indiana State University 
 

Gabrielle Allstatt, Roncalli High School 

Claira Brizendine, Roncalli High School 

Mercades Cheever, Indiana School for the Blind 

Makayla Dulworth, Indiana Digital Learning School 

Maia Dulworth, Indiana Digital Learning School 

Brendan Nashold, Irvington Community Middle School 
 

We would like to recognize our parishioners who are graduating 
from elementary school, high school, college, or graduate 
programs in upcoming issues of the Theresean.  Please send their 
name and the name of the school, college, or university from 
which they are graduating to tom@littleflowerparish.org or call 
the parish center and leave the information.  (You do not need to 
submit graduates from Scecina, Cathedral, or Little Flower.  They 
will be published separately).   

 

Save the Date! 
Eucharistic Revival 

Sunday, June 19, 2022 

Watch the bulletin for 

more information. 

 

The East Side Crusaders concluded their 2022 Track season 

campaign. It was a great season!! We had the most kids (30) since 

we combined in 2017 with equal numbers coming from Little 

Flower, Holy Spirit and Our Lady of Lourdes.  At the CYO 

Championships we had 25 Personal Records, 8 East Side Crusader 

Records and 13 Top 9 finishes. Given there were 900+ kids 

competing  across 6 divisions – nice job!!!!! For the season we 

achieved 19 Team Records.  
  

Your Little Flower classmates that achieved an East Side 

Crusaders Team Record this season include: 
  

 Cadet Girl Ximena Zarga-Diego in the 1600M (Mile) @ 

6:01.5 and 800M (1/2 Mile) @ 2:43.82. 

 Bella Montgomery, competing as Cadet, now holds the Girls 

Shot Put record with a distance of 22’11” 

 Isaac Young now holds the 400M record with a time of 1:00.5 

 Ximena was part of the record setting team in both the 

4x100M and 800M relays 

 Isaac Lathrop was part of the 5/6th Grade Boys record setting 

800M relay 
  

Special congratuations to the 2022 CYO 4x100 Meter Cadet Boys 

City Champions. Isaac Young was Runner 1 and Eric Montgomery 

was our anchor leg. They raced to a 50.02 time with great baton 

exchanges. Ultimately just .59 seconds off the all-time CYO 

record!!! 
  

More to come for Fall Cross-Country. If you have any questions 

about running Cross-Country send a note to Kevin Egan 

at kpegan1@gmail.com. 
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YOUTH CHOIR will be on a brief hiatus 
during finals and graduation!   We will be 
back in late June!  
 
New Members are needed and always 
welcome.  Questions?  contact Tom at 
tom@littleflowerparish.org 

 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 - November 2020   219 

December 2020 – May 2021   280 

June 2021 – November 2021   397 

December 2021 - April 2022    442 

May 2022 (so far)    479 
 

Attendance for Easter Weekend (April 16/17)           839 

Attendance for First Communion Weekend (April 23/24) 697 

 

Readings for June 4 and 5 

Pentecost 

Acts 2: 1-11 

1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13 

John 20:19-23 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060522-day.cfm 
 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,000.00 

Collection of May 21 and 22  $             5,532.00 

Electronic Contributions 5/16-5/20 $             9,203.49 

Fiscal Year 2021-2022 Actual $          615,876.02 

Fiscal Year 2021-2022 Budget $          611,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2021-2022 YTD  $              4,876.02 
 

Home Improvement Fund 
 

March Contributions  $       2,037.00 

April Contributions  $       2,729.00 

May Contributions (to date) $       2,029.00 

  

 

 
Please welcome into our Christian Communinity the 

following children who were baptized on Sunday, May 

15, 2022: 

 Marie Claire, daughter of Jim & Melissa Maslar 

 Dakota Sue, daughter of Kevin & Zarah Fogler 

 George Bruce, son of Brian & Kelsey Fogler 

 Charles Richard and Remi Ann, children of 

Zachary & Morgan Martin. 

 Morgan James, daughter of Casey & Kaitlin Yoder 

 

 

Please keep our ill and 
homebound parishioners 
and friends in your 
thoughts and prayers, 
especially the following 

people who have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt,  Charles Aughe , Jane Bell, Esther 
Capps, Joe Clegg, Steve Critelli,  Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) 
Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Roberta Galluzzi, 
Charlene Fisher, Carol Freeland,  Haydee Gloria, Charlie 
Goodman, Margie Greene, Lois Irwin, Bobbie Lawless, Mitzi 
Loomis, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Cathy Mears, 
Gene Miller, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Denice Rose, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson, Linda 
Hedges, and Olivia Jo Garrison.  
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 

 

Jessie Quiroz 

2228 N Bosart Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46218 
 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son 
of Diane Anderson.  
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great 
Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of 
Rita Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft 
carrier USS Ronald Reagan – nephew of Mike Haigerty.     
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

 

The Adventuresome Group will 

meet on Wednesday, June 8, 

following the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  

This month we will be going to the 

Salad Bar Luncheon sponsored by 

the Daughters of Isabella at the 

Knights of Columbus Hall in 
Shelbyville.  The cost is $10.00 per 

person.   We will carpool to Shelbyville.  Please contact 

Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 x106 or 

pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if you plan to attend. 
 
 

The Parish Center will be 

closed on Monday, May 30, 

in observance of Memorial 

Day. 
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

Vacation Bible School 
July 18 - 22, 2022 

6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m. 
 

For children entering Pre4 to 4th  grade in the fall. 
 

Volunteers are needed!   
 

Please contact Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or  

email: lgibbons@littleflower parish.org.  
 

Watch the bulletin for more information. 

 
STAINED GLASS RAFFLE 

With the help of just 20 people last year we raised over 
$6,000 for the Little Flower Festival! This year again we will 
have three new stained glass creations to be raffled off. 
The artist has spent much of his own money any  many 
hours putting them together.  100% of the proceeds go to 
Little Flower. PLEASE help us to have another banner year!  
Tickets are very reasonable and the more you spend the 
more tickets you get. 13 for $10.00 ---- 28 for $20.00 ---- 40 
for $30.00, etc.  Please send a check made out to Little 
Flower (will take cash but prefer a check) and mail to 4720 
E. 13

th
 Street, Indianapolis, IN 46201. You must provide 

your phone number. The drawing is on Sunday, June 5. 
Please contact Steve Wright at trading915@aol.com if you 
have any questions.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Business Manager 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish is 

seeking to hire a full-time Parish 

Business Manager.  The Parish 

Business Manager serves as a 

staff resource in support of the 

Pastor, fulfilling parish administrative needs in finance, 

facilities, and human resources administration.  These 

responsibilities include Our Lady of Lourdes School.  The 

Parish Business Manager directs these efforts with technical 

expertise within the framework of shared ministry in 

Christian and Catholic values.  He/she also acts as parish 

bookkeeper and handles all aspects of accounting – general 

ledger, accounts payable, accounts receivable – as well as 

tabulation of labor hours for completion of payroll in a 

timely manner. 

Qualifications include: 

●       A Bachelor’s degree in related field or combination of 

education and experience necessary to demonstrate the 

needed skills and abilities 

●       Five to ten years’ experience in business or 

management preferred 

●       Proficiency with Microsoft Office, accounting 

software, and knowledge of the principles of accounting 

required 

Salary Range for this position is $ 52,000 - $ 60,000. 

For a copy of the job description, please contact Jeff Fleak 

at jfleak@ollindy.org. 

Resumes should be sent to John Mervilde 

at jmervilde@sbcglobal.net, or Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, 

Attn: John Mervilde, 5333 East Washington Street, 

Indianapolis, IN 46219. 

 
ATTENTION ALL STRAWBERRY HULLERS!! We need 

help hulling fresh strawberries for the festival. Please come 
to the school cafeteria on Friday morning, June 3, at 9:30 
a.m. We have lots of strawberries and need your help. Bring 
a paring knife! 

 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

St. Vincent de Paul Love Your Neighbor Gala  

(formerly Struttin’ Our Stuff) 

Saturday, August 27, 2022,  

5:30 p.m. - Northside Events & Social Club 

Reunite with friends and interact with some of our 

Changing Lives Forever graduates. 

Enjoy cocktails, dinner, silent and live auction, heads & 

tails, and much, much more. 

Visit www.svdpindy.org/gala for more information. 
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Summerfest 2022 
June 3, 4, and 5 

Permit #002626 
 

PLAN TO GET YOUR WRISTBAND 
Once again this year, those attending the festival will be required to purchase $10 in coupons prior to admittance to the 
grounds.  These coupons can be used as cash any place on the festival grounds.  However, parishioners can bypass this 
requirement by securing and wearing one of our special festival wristbands.  If you have and wear this wristband, you can 
come and go as you please all weekend without the need to purchase tickets. 
 

You may obtain this wristband for yourself, for members of your family, or for friends after Masses this weekend, or at the 
parish office, Tuesday thru Friday from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m.   Also, for your convenience the parish office will be open from  
6 p.m. – 8 p.m. on Wednesday, June 1, and Thursday, June 2.  Please plan ahead and get your wristband…and find out who 
among your family and friends will attend so you can get one for them.   We do ask that you not pick up wristbands for 
others unless you are sure they will be attending. 

 

PRESALE RIDE TICKETS 
Presale tickets for festival rides will be available after Masses this weekend. Please plan to purchase tickets in advance, as they 
are less expensive for you and the percentage of profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets! You may also purchase 
advance sale tickets in the parish office this week from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m. Tuesday thru Friday.  Also, for your convenience the 
parish office will be open from 6 – 8 p.m. on Wednesday, June 1, and Thursday, June 2.    
 

Festival T-shirts ordered in advance will be available for pick up after Masses this weekend.  A limited selection of shirts will 
be available for sale at $13.00 each (YS-AXL), $15 (2XL), or $17 (3XL-5XL). 
 

SILENT AUCTION 

DONATE - Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com) or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can 

donate!   

REGISTER - Register now for this year’s auction at www.lfway.cbo.io.  The auction will be on display at Summerfest, but all 

bidding will occur via the mobile/online platform.  Visit the site now to preview items that will be in this year’s auction.  New 

items added daily!   
 

PLANT BOOTH IS BACK!  Donations are being accepted for the “Little Flowers” Plant Booth.  They are looking for potted 
plants and would appreciate them being marked with what they are and any care notes. You may drop your donations 
outside the parish center on June 1 or 2 or call Katie Baecher at 317-504-7937 for pick up.   Pick up will take place shortly 
before the festival. 
 

Used Book Sale 
Donate your used books to the festival!  You may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular office hours 
(9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F). 
 

SET UP 
Please mark your calendar for this Thursday, June 2 at 6 p.m.   Please bring a drill and/or an 8-foot step ladder if you can. 
 

FESTIVAL BINGO –2 NIGHTS!! 
We will have BINGO in the school cafeteria on Friday AND Saturday evenings, June 3-4.  Registration begins at 6:00 p.m. and 
games begin at 7:00 p.m.   Spread the word! 
 

IN NEED OF PLASTIC ICE CREAM TUBS - Do you have spare plastic ice cream tubs with handles and lids?  We could use them 
for the strawberries at the festival.  If you can spare them, please bring them to the parish center during office hours or call 
Peggy at 317-357-8352 ext 106, and we will arrange to have them picked up. 
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